Ottawa, Ontario
K1A 0A2

September 27, 2017

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Roberts:

I am writing express my sincete congratulations and thanks upon the conclusion of Push for
Change, your remarkable journey from Newfoundland to Vancouver with a shopping cart.

When I had the chance to meet you last March, you still had more than 3,000 kilometres left
to go. Now, six months later, you have reached the Final Push, a true testament to the tenacity and
passion with which you approach this issue.

Your work to raise awareness and advance the cause of youth homelessness is of great
importance. It is clear that Canada still has much to do to better address this issue, and our
Government will not stop working to make progress, including through better housing, more
opportunities in the community, and improved access to mental health services.

Thank you once again for undertaking this incredible initiative to raise awareness on the

subject of youth homelessness. Please accept my best wishes for every future endeavour.

Sincerely,

——

Mr. Joe Roberts
Mzrs. Marie Marcoux-Roberts



